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NOTICE 
BIRCHWOOD RESERVE DEVELOPMENT 

CONSTRUCTION 

PLEASE EXCUSE THE INCONVENIENCE COUNTY A 

(Plank Road) ROAD CLOSURE 

Construction continues on the Birchwood Reserve residential development at the 
corner of County W and County A.  Like County W, new sanitary and storm sewer 
facilities will need to be constructed, crossing County A (Plank Road).  Additionally, 
new turn lanes will need to be added to County A, requiring some roadway 
reconstruction.  This work will require the following closures: 
 
County A (Plank Road) will be closed on May 13, 2024, and will open on June 14th, 
2024, weather dependent. The detour will divert traffic from Highway 83/36 to 
Highway 11 (Durand Ave) and back to County W (Browns Lake Drive).  Again, local 
residents and businesses will have access while the detour is in effect.  Please see 
the attached detour exhibit.  
 
Barricades will be installed limiting access however the detour will still allow access 
for residents and businesses to get to their homes and businesses. 
 
This work will be performed by Willkomm Excavating & Grading, Inc. If you have 
any concerns regarding the Road Closure contact: 

 

• Willkomm Excavating & Grading: Mark Mago at (262) 878-0877. 

• Racine County: Frank Pritzlaff & Shannon Kurth at (262) 886-8440. 

• City of Burlington: Peter Riggs at (262) 539-3770. 

• Town of Burlington: Rachel Naber at (262) 763-3070. 

• Wisconsin DOT: Kevin Koehnke at (262) 548-5891 

 


